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	WILTSHIRE SWIMMING

(Wilts County ASA Founded 1907)             

Affiliated to Swim England South West Region

President: Melanie Sweetman, West Wilts Diving Club.




Swimming Officials Committee
Minutes of the zoom meeting held on Thursday 4th January 2024 
Present: D Jones, A Ryczanowski, A Brown, R Moorhouse, Mrs M Trevithick, G French, R Hart, P Robbins, 
Apologies:  Mrs. M Greenan, Mrs D Lee, K Mutton, Ms R Squires.
557.  
Mr A Ryczanowski was elected as chairman

558. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.
559.
No Matters arising that would not be dealt with in the agenda.
560. 
Championships

Only 25 officials to be allowed on poolside at the Link Centre, this has resulted in the closing of applications for these sessions. Complaints from latecomers expected.
All lead referees to have been given access to Swim Meet so that they can allocate jobs. The Referee’s form to be completed and passed to Mr Ryczanowski. The lead Referees are as follows: 
Sessions 1-4 Mr French, Sessions 5-8 Mr Ryczanowski, Sessions 9-12 Mr Robbins and Sessions 13-14 Mr Jones. It was pointed out the 2 referees will be needed for the long distance because it is a level 2 event.

Some sessions, especially the long distance, are short, Mrs Trevithick will continue to chase.

It was decided that radios will be used at all sessions.

J1 Trainees need to qualify before they can receive their polo shirts, if they have already been ordered they are to be held over until qualification.

Uniform for the championships was discussed. Black trousers are the preferred option, but white will be acceptable. It is hoped that by 2025 all officials will be wearing black trousers.
Due to problems at recent regional events, referees will be asked to check DQ forms carefully to avoid any problems.

During their briefings, referees will be asked to make clear what each official is responsible for. Also, officials must be instructed that during backstroke starts they must not tell swimmers to move their feet up or down, they must tell them the rule.

Following the release of the new Wavelength documents discussion took place on the use of mobile phones on poolside. Ideally, it was thought that officials should not take their mobiles onto poolside, but this is a security issues because we cannot provide secure storage. They will be asked not to use them.
561.
Regional Issues/Examinations
Mr P Robbins reported that in the last 12 months there were 26 J1, 9 J2, 4 J2S and 2 referee starters. This has now changed to 1 referee candidate. In the same period there were 13 J1 and 10 J2 passes.
There are 2 possible new referee candidates.

562.
County Teams

Regional Inter Counties Masters. Mr Ryczanowski and Mr Jones agreed to attend, Mr Ryczanowski will also contact Nigel Allen who has helped in the past.

After much discussion it was decided to leave the selection of the 2 officials for the County Teams event until the next meeting.
563.
AOB

Risk assessments for the County events, lead referees need to have copies of these. Mr Ryczanowski will forward copies to Mr French. The copy for the Link Centre may need adjusting. The relevant copies will be forwarded to the appropriate lead referee.
564
Date of next zoom meeting: to be confirmed.
Meeting closed at 8.34pm
